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This week sees the end of Term 2 although there is no 
thought of a wind down. The Kidditch Day for the primary 
on Tuesday has been postponed; it will go ahead in Term 3 
on a date to be determined. The Athletics carnival will be 
held on Thursday at the Berry Showground. It is a great 
day where the whole school will be involved in a tabloid 
type carnival. The students will rotate around activities, with 
one activity being the 100m races for Under 8ôs to U 12ôs 
and 50m for the Under 5ôs, 6ôs and 7ôs. Students will be 
grouped in the age they turn this year (31/12/17). The 
school canteen will be closed the day of the carnival.  

Semester reports went home last Thursday and inside 
each envelope was an interview sheet. If you are seeking 
clarification of any aspect of the school report please return 
the sheet so that the interviews can be organised before 
the end of term. 

SCHOOL PUBLIC SPEAKING FINALS 
The school public speaking final was on Thursday 15th 
June in the school hall. The Year 3 winners were Will Page, 
Mishka Hilkemeijer, and Kayla Smith. The Year 4 
placegetters were Audrey Heather, Will Bizeray, and Will 
Robinson. Year 5 winners 
were Oliver Rootham, 
Daniel Whittaker and 
Rohan Tavener and our 
Year 6 winners Saskia 
Hilkemeijer, Evie Noonan 
and Abigail Jorgenson. 
  
Thank you to our 
community judges Rick 
Gainford, Sandra Groom and Leonie Winlaw who come 
each year to adjudicate and to Mrs McAuliffe who 
organises the event each year across the school.  Some 
finalists will be invited to present their speeches to the 
Rotary Club of Berry in Term 3.  
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Thurs 29 June 
 K-6 Athletics Carnival 

Fri 30 June 
 Ballet Performance 

Last Day Term 2 

Monday 17 July 
Students & Staff Return 
for Term 3 

Wed 19 July 
 PSSA Netball 

Thus 20 July 
 Koomurri Performance 

Thurs 27 July 
Shoalhaven Music 
Festival Preliminary 
Rehearsal 

Fri 28 July  
 Spelling Bee Heats 

Mon 31 July to Fri 4 Aug 
 Education Week 

Thurs 3 August 
Open day 

Thurs 4 August  
 Staff Development Day 

Wed 30 August  
 Music Festival Rehearsal 

Thurs 31 August  
Music Festival Evening 
Performance 

 

  

 

 Calendar  PRINCIPAL NEWS  

Term 2  

Week s 9 & 10  
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2F 
Mrs Feltonôs class enjoyed their reward from the walkathon as one 
of the classes who raised the most money on the day. A popcorn 
and movie day was held last Friday. As the picture shows, a very 
relaxed 2F! 
 
SPORT  
Well done to the PSSA knockout team in netball who are facing 
their next round competitors early next term. The netball team will 
be playing Nowra East. The senior league team went up against Gerringong on Friday and went 
down to a very well drilled Gerringong team 24 to nil.  
The boys touch team played well last Thursday against Nowra and lost narrowly 5 to 4. Thanks to 
Charlie Parrish an ex-student who is at Berry School this week completing work experience for 
refereeing a very fast and entertaining game. The girlôs team will play early in Term 3. 

 
Congratulations to Isabella Vassallo, Sophie Orford and Sienna Zwar 
who competed in the interschool equestrian event in Western Sydney. 
This is a primary school event open to children across the state. Sophie 
placed fifth in her events which was a great effort. 

Last Tuesday the senior students completed their 200m heats for the 
Athletic Carnival. The finals for this event will be held first next Thursday 
at the carnival. 

U11 Finalists will be Ella Orme, Jacqui Lawerence, Gwendolyn Eylans, Charli Wardle, Saskia 
Hilkemeijer, Isabel Jung, Charlie Heidke, Riley Power, Cooper Barrett, 
Macklin Berry, Khan Devine, Daniel Whittaker. 
  
U12 Finalists will be Amika Blade, Dakota Caliskan-Yates, Eloise Stanford, 
Sienna Bricker, Ruby Reid, Jedd Randall, Noah Jennings, Fergus Bell, 
Archie Marston, Bailey Vaughan. 
  
School Sporting Grant 

This term we have had Kate Bellamy from the Shoalhaven Tigers completing basketball skills to all 
classes across the school on Thursday. The sporting grant is a government incentive to promote 
sport, health and fitness. Next term we will have Shoalhaven Football director of coaching Mark 
Johnston completing similar skills lessons to promote football for weeks 2 to 6 and then league 
skills from country rugby league for the final weeks of term 3. 

ASIAN EXPO 
The year 6 Asian Expo Day at Bomaderry High School was held on June 16th. . Berry Year 6 
students travelled to Bomaderry High with their Nepal Projects to share their knowledge with the 
other local primary schools at the Asian Expo. This was a great transition activity which enabled 
students to see the many different ways information about our Asian neighbours can be displayed 

in a high school setting. There were some great projects and models 
which displayed some excellent information that the students had 
gathered over the term. The ability to research information and 
present it in their own words is a great skill to take to any high school 
next year. Well done to all the year 
6 students who had their work 
organised and displayed. 
Year 5 brought their displays in last 
Friday these will be held at school 

ready for next terms CWA presentation. 
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COMING EVENTS 
PYJAMA PARTY 
This evening the 26th of June a school social will be held in the school hall. Year 4, 5 and 6 are 
invited to the social which will be held between 5:30pm and 7:00pm. The social will cost $2 to 
cover the cost of a drink and a packet of chips. The money can be paid at the door, a separate 
permission note was sent home last week. 
 
AUSTRALIAN BALLET VISIT to Berry Public School   
On Friday 30th June, we are pleased to advise that 3 members from the Australian Ballet will be 
visiting our school in conjunction with the Bundanon Trust Education Program.  
This is being provided free to our students which is an amazing opportunity. 
Year 5 and 6 students are being offered workshop experiences in Art and Dance.  Unfortunately 
only 60 students are able to attend so the first 60 students to return their notes will be successful 
in securing their place in the workshops. A separate permission note will be given out for this 
event. At the end of the workshop the whole school will be invited to a presentation in the school 
hall which will commence at 2:00pm. This presentation will mean that there will be no school 
assembly in week 10. 
 
NAPLAN READINESS TEST 
In August/September next term, our Year 3 and 5 students will be participating in a NAPLAN 
readiness test. From 2018, the NAPLAN assessments will be mostly done online and this 
readiness test in term 3 will be used to gauge how our IT system will cope with students sitting 
online tests. The school will receive a report on how well the system managed the tests. We will 
not receive student results from this test and neither will parents. This test is separate from the 
NAPLAN assessments held in May this year. 
 
CAKE DAY 
The cake day on Friday was a great success with $284 raised. This 
money will be used to aid our sponsored child Soktou Koeurn from 
Cambodia. He turns fourteen this year  
 
HOLIDAYS 
To all students and their families have a safe and happy holiday.  
School will recommence on Monday the 17th of July for all staff and students. Our Staff 
Development Day will be held in Week 3 on Friday the 4th of August the day after our school open 
day in Education Week.  

             Dean Haddon  - Relieving Principal 
 

Premierõs Spelling Bee  
Students will receive information about the Premierõs Spelling Bee this week. 

The students will also receive a year appropriate work list they may wish to 

learn over the holiday period. Should your childõs list be misplaced please 

contact yo ur childõs class teacher. 
 

Shoalhaven Music Festival Pre liminary Rehearsal, Koomurri In digenous 

Workshop,  Jump Rope for Heart, Year 6 T-shirts , Ballet Visit  
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CANTEEN NEWS. 
Thank you from Sarah and Wendy in the School Canteené.. We raised 
$392 selling our yummy cinnamon donuts!! 

  So a huge thank you for your support! 
   
The Mega-Burger Wednesday promotion will not be running during term 3. 
Also, a reminderééThe canteen will be closed on the day of the Athletics Carnival 29th 
June 2017. 
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Book in the Date 
.ŜǊǊȅ t{ hǇŜƴκDǊŀƴŘǇŀǊŜƴǘΩǎ 5ŀȅ 

Thursday, August 3rd, 9:30am ς 2:30pm 

Open Classrooms/ book fair (9:30 ς 10:30) 

Recess (10:30 ς 11:00) 

Hall Presentation (11:00 ς 12:30) 

¶ Welcome: Principal 

¶ Band  

¶ Stage 1 students read grandparent descriptions  

¶ Semester 1 Slideshow 

¶ {ǘŀƎŜ н ΨhǳǊ DǊŀƴŘǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭΩ ǾƛŘŜƻǎΦ 

¶ Stage 3 poems 

¶ Kindergarten video 

¶ Public Speaking winners 

¶ Stage 1 Dance Group  

¶ Stage 2 Choir  

Picnic Lunch (12:30 ς 1:15)  

¶ Sausage Sizzle (pre-orders through the canteen) 

¶ Coffee and cakes/snacks available all day 

COLA Presentation (1:15 ς 2:30) 

¶ YƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴ ς ¦ƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ {Ŝŀ ŘŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ Ψ¢ƘŜ .ŀōȅ {ƘŀǊƪΩ 

¶ ¸ŜŀǊ с ǎƪƛǇǇŜǊǎ  

¶ {ǘŀƎŜм ς ΨbŜǾŜǊ DǊƻǿ ¦ǇΩ ŀƴŘ aŜŘƭŜȅ ŘŀƴŎŜΦ 

¶ {ǘŀƎŜ н ς ΨhƘΣ ǘƘŜ tƭŀŎŜǎ ¸ƻǳΩƭƭ DƻΩ ŀƴŘ tƛǊŀǘŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ŀǊƛōōŜŀƴ ŘŀƴŎŜΦ 

¶ {ǘŀƎŜ о ς .ŀǘƳŀƴ ŘŀƴŎŜ 

¶ ²ƘƻƭŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎƻƴƎ π άLΩƳ Dƻƴƴŀ .Ŝέ 

 Book Fair in library (9:30 ς 2:30) 
We hope to see you all there! 

Canteen Roster 
MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 10 

June 26th   June 27th June 28th   June 29th  June 30th    

Lunch 
Megan Fitt 

Lunch 
 

Lunch 
Laura Dent 

 
CLOSED 

Lunch 
Mimi Fahey until 10.30am 

Tuesday Heather 
Recess 

Sally Jacobs 

Recess 

Barbara Martin 

Recess 

Linda Page 

(Athletics 

Carnival) 

Recess 

Bec Heather 

Term 3 Week 1 

July 17th    July 18th    July 19th   July 20th     July 21st    

Lunch 
Megan Fitt 

Lunch 
 

Lunch 
Laura Dent  

Lunch 
Diana Price 

Lunch 
Mimi Fahey until 10.30am 

Tuesday Heather 
Recess 

Sally Jacobs 
Recess 
Freya 

Recess 
Carolyn 

Recess  
Zelinda Turk 

Recess 
Rachel Martin 
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Berry Public School P&C Agenda 
Tuesday, 20th June 2017, 6.30pm 

Start: 6.35pm 
In Attendance: Jo Jorgensen, Bob Willetts, Ross Thompson, Diana Price, Angela Urquhart, Elisha Turner, Peter 
Pigott, Angie Strong, Kylie Coutts McClelland, Lucie Stanford, Ming Leung 

1.Welcome, Acknowledgement of Country & Opening Remarks 
I would like to acknowledge and pay respect to the traditional custodians of the land on which we meet and pay our respects to elders past and present 
and future. 

1.1  Apologies ï Danielle Gallan, Alison McKinnon, Hannah Jallard, Wendy Terry, Ali Lidbetter, Dean 
Haddon, Mel Bolton, Jen Mors 

1.2 Meet and Greet  
1.3  Approval of previous ï Approved: Angela Urqhuart- Seconded: Diana Price 
2. Principalôs Report  

2.1 Assistant Principal Position ï The state-wide merit selection process for the position, vacated by 
Mr Mobberley this year, has been completed and the role has been offered and accepted. A formal 
announcement will be made after the completion of a 10 day appeals period. The role will be filled 
at the beginning of the 2018 school year. Thanks to Jo Jorgensen for her outstanding efforts on the 
panel as the parent representative. 
 

2.2 Sports ï Congratulations to all the students who have been competing in a myriad of sports this 
term. The school athletics carnival is scheduled for Thursday.  

2.3 Library ï The Library extension tender has been awarded and the work is set to begin as soon as 
possible, as early as the holidays. There is a meeting with the contractor and the department asset 
manager on Monday at 1pm. Di Hill is creating a montage of ideas to be exhibited to 
parents/community 
 

2.4 Public Speaking ï Congratulations to all of our students for their participation in our annual public 
speaking competition. The competition builds the confidence and capacity of every student in public 
speaking. The winning speaches are always outstanding and we look forward to showcasing our 
talented speakers at the next Rotary dinner. 
 

2.5 Asia Expo ï Our year 6 students have been to the Asia Expo in Bomaderry again this year. The 
expo is a great experience and has been recognised with a nomination for a Premierôs award in 
2017. 
 

2.6 External Validation ï Since 2016 every public school in NSW completes a self-assessment against 
the NSW School Excellent Framework. Approximately 400 schools are selected for an external 
validation of their self-assessment by a validation panel. The process includes an extensive formal 
presentation of the evidence used for self-assessment, and a validation meeting with the panel. Our 
external validation will be in week 5 term 3 2017. 
 

2.7 Kidsmatter ï Our Kidsmatter work continues to evolve with all classes working through the anti-
bullying ñBounce Backò program this term. The staff have continued training led by our Learning and 
Support Team. The next phase of the program focuses on resilience. 
 

2.8 Flourish ï Bob has been working with Dr Adam Fraser on a Wellbeing project for Principals which 
is aimed at improving the culture of schools in NSW. The video explaining the project with 

testimonials from some participants is available at https://youtu.be/L_prh0_vTNY 
 

2.9 Feedback Sheet - Bob handed out a feedback sheet requesting feedback regarding what we as 
parents/carers want to see in the school reports ï to go towards making changes state wide 
regarding school reports for all schools. 
 

2.10 GONSKI ï School Funding Amendment Bill ï Bob briefed the P&C about the Gonski Funding. 
 

1. General Business  

 

https://youtu.be/L_prh0_vTNY
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1.1 Fun - raising  -28th July ï 80ôs Trivia Night ï Renee Klassen has created an amazing poster, 
thank you Renee, Diana Price has done an amazing job on obtaining prizes for auction/raffle Thank 
you Diana. BYO food, BYO drinks, $25 per person tables of 10, Power FM might be coming to do 
the trivia, basic table decorations, best dressed prizes, tickets at bedroom bliss from 1st July.  
 

1.2 Car Boot Sale ïheld over to next meeting 
 

1.3 Walk a Thon success and thank you ï Thank you to Alison McKinnon and Clare Leslie for all of 
their hard work in organising and all the other volunteers who assisted. $8206.00 raised 
 

1.4 Kitchen Garden Update ï Volunteer process is dormant. Opportunity for parents to work on 
Monday or Thursday. Garden was planted out with winter crops and plantings to suit the canteen. 
Mr Haddon planted crops with kindergarten. Please contact Fiona Pigott if you are able to help out 
with volunteering. 
 

1.5 P&C Class Reps ï  
Class Parent Rep Class Parent Rep 

KH  3/4P  

KV  3/4M Cath Philpott 

K1H Renee Klassen 3/4S Hannah Jallard and Angie Strong 

1B Hannah Jallard 4/5H  

1D Michelle Brennan 5/6I Cath Philpott 

2K Trish Church 5/6Mc Trish Church 

2F Clare Leslie 5/6S Lucie Stanford 

 
1.6 Fairgrounds 2017 ïAli Lidbetter is taking over the Lanterns organising. 

 
1.7 The Berry Public School P&C is deeply saddened by the news that Rachel Douglass, mother of Ava 

and Alexander, passed away this month after a long battle with cancer. We wish to offer our 
condolences to Rachelôs family and friends. Parents and members of the school community wishing 
to contribute can make a donation to Ava and Alexanderôs School Fund - 
www.gofundme.com/2c2tphw 
 

2. Reports:  
4.1 Treasurer ïas per report distributed separately, Cookbook still doing well. 
4.2 Canteen ï Donut week just under $400 worth sold, open day is the next focus, Canteen is 
falling apart, oven is broken, Canteen request P&C to pay $500 for repairing oven, also a fridge is 
breaking, if that goes will need a new fridge. Canteen to break even and the P&C to help with any 
maintenance or breakdowns of appliances. Isabel Hoffman and new canteen committee will be back 
for term 3. Motion for any repairs required in canteen regarding appliances for each item up to 
$1000 will be paid for by the P&C ï Motioned by Peter Pigott and seconded by Ross Thompson 
carried.  

 
3. Correspondence:  

- Nil 
Meeting closed: 8.28pm 

Next Meeting General meeting ï Week 4, Term 3, 8th August 2017 

If you would like to be added to the P&C email list please email your details to berrypandc@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.gofundme.com/2c2tphw
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